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Dear Delegates, ICCF Officials, chess friends,
Next month we will meet for the annual ICCF Congress that will be held for the fourth time in Poland and the first time in Krakow to celebrate the 80th anniversary of the Polish Correspondence Chess Federation. It will be the fourth time that Poland will host the ICCF Congress after Warsaw in 1973, Poznan in 1983 and Gdansk in 1993.

The Polish Correspondence Chess Federation welcomes all Delegates and ICCF officials to attend the 42nd ICCF Congress in Krakow which will be held between 20th July and 27th July. 

Much information about travel and accommodation can be found on the congress website http://kszgk.com/iccfcongress2013/
This year we have implemented for the first time a detailed schedule for the submission of the proposals to be considered by the Congress. A deadline was given to the Member Federations and the Officials to send their proposals and time was given to all commissions/committees/officials to review and discuss them, before submitting their reports. 
I would like to thank all members of these commissions for their dedicated work in preparing these reports: they will inform the Delegates before voting. 

This year we have received many important proposals dealing with some of the key features of ICCF rules: time control, leaves, special leaves, nodes and postal play, scoring system, chess960 ratings, code of conduct,… 

Another new feature that has been introduced this year is related to nomination and acceptation of proxies and I refer you to the General Secretary’s report where you can find all the key dates leading to the Congress.
In 2012, the number of active players and registered users on the ICCF server has continued to increase in 2012. 

The number of active players (the players who are currently playing at least one game – note that this definition is different from the definition of active players used for rating purposes) has increased by 17% over the last three and 7% over the last 18-months. 

In the same time, the number of registered players has increased by 47% and 23% respectively. 
	Date
	Active Players
	Registered users

	31/12/2009
	4092
	8464

	01/07/2011
	4493
	10095

	31/12/2012
	4803
	12418
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Some other statistics over the four years4-year period 2009-2012 can be found in the Finance Director’s report, providing a different view of the player’s activity on the ICCF server. 

These statistics demonstrate that most of our tournaments are benefiting from an increased interest by the players (some more than others).

For this significant achievement, I would like to thank all ICCF and Member Federation volunteers. These results are yours!

Based on this increased interest in our tournaments, the Executive Board has decided to propose a new schedule of tournament fees which, if adopted by the Congress, will mean an average of 20% of reduction in the tournament fees, following a similar reduction in 2011 and an increase to 50% of the Direct Entry rebate towards the Member Federations in 2012. 
I am confident that this will boost the interest of the ICCF tournaments and help the National Federation in recruiting new members. 

A proposal to modify the ICCF Statutes will be made in Poland in order to accept the membership of Cape Verde in the Zone 4, while the membership of Venezuela will be proposed in the Zone 2. 

In Poland, I will have the pleasure to congratulate two new World Champions: Fabio Finocchiaro (ITA) the 25th World Champion and Ron Langeveld (NED) the 26th World Champion who will attend the Congress in Krakow.

In Leeds in 2009, we have introduced a completely new structure for the World Championship aiming at providing more prestige to the most important of the ICCF titles by starting a final every one and a half year and ultimately every two years in 2013. I am glad to see that the final of the 28th World championship has just started on June 10th, two years after the start of the preceding final. This is a clear demonstration that the new structure has working as planned while the Working Group chaired by Gerhard Binder (GER) will propose to the Congress a few adjustments to the rules in order to correct some of its undesirable side effects. 

Many other tournaments have been started this year and are detailed in the various reports provided by the Commissioners and the Tournament Offices. The Tournament Calendar is now an established practice allowing many players to plan their tournaments throughout the year and help the Member Federation to advertise well in advance these tournaments. The on-time start of the ICCF tournaments have been drastically improved over the last years thanks to the dedicated work of many officers. 
In 2012 the website and the server have been fully integrated in www.iccf.com with a new professional design. Most of the server developments decided in Pretoria have been implemented or will be in operation before we meet in Krakow, despite the fact that there have been just a little bit more than eight months since we have left South Africa. Globalization of the server has been one of the most interesting features implemented this year allowing players to see the website pages in Czech, French, German, Russian and Spanish. I am sure that it will allow us future developments amongst our Federations and I encourage everyone to use this wonderful tool to promote CC in their respective countries, and remaining federations to find suitable volunteers to translate the server in their mother language. The tool is ready for you!
To continue the development of the ICCF, we will need more volunteers and I am convinced that we will find good candidates for the position of Marketing Director to be elected in Krakow. It is a must! 

Next year the Congress will be organized by the Correspondence Chess League of Australia and held in Sydney in October 2014, and were are waiting for official bids for the 2015 Congress, an election year of the Executive Board members and the Auditor. 

I wish to see you all in Krakow in July.

Amici Sumus.

Eric Ruch

ICCF President.

